


 
 

 

To ensure the community understands the reasoning behind the single-use plastic 
bag ban, and to assist in ensuring that they do not substitute the single-use plastic 
bags with thicker ones, it is essential that the ban is accompanied by an education 
campaign to inform the community about the negative environmental impacts of 
single-use plastics.  
 
Would you support thicker department store bags being included in a ban in the 
future? 
 
Given the risk that light weight plastic bags could easily be replaced with heavier 
weight plastic bags, the City would support thicker bags being included in a ban in 
the future. However as stated above, the City advocates that the proposed ban 
should apply to bags up to a thickness of 60 microns from commencement of the 
ban. 
 
Can you quantify the costs that will be avoided when the amount of lightweight 
plastic bags entering the waste stream is reduced and there is less contamination 
by lightweight plastic bags in recyclables? Are the savings likely to be passed on 
to ratepayers? 
 
Our response for this question is based on feedback from the South Metropolitan 
Regional Centre (SMRC), who receives the majority of the City of Fremantle’s 
waste and recycling. The Executive Manager Strategic Projects indicated that 
costs will be avoided with a ban on plastic bags due to lower processing costs, 
maintenance and down times costs (avoidance of bags wrapping around 
machinery), landfill costs and waste transport costs. Benefits also include 
improved product quality of recycled materials with higher sales prices received, 
due to less contamination with plastic bags; and improved recycling recovery rates 
as some residents place their recyclables in plastic bags, which results in all the 
contents going to the waste stream.  
 
The SMRC indicated that it is difficult to accurately calculate the actual cost 
benefits, however, the SMRC region could see estimated savings between $200k 
to $350k per annum, which represents approximately $3 to $5 per annum saving 
per household. This saving may be passed on to Local Governments through 
lower Materials Recovery Facility gate fees. The City of Fremantle is unsure at 
this stage how these savings will be passed on to ratepayers, and would like to 
reconcile the savings before commenting. It is possible that any savings will be 
redirected into improving other parts of the waste and recycling stream. 
 
Should biodegradable, degradable and compostable bags be included in the bag 
ban?  
 
As degradable plastic bags break down into smaller particles causing microplastic 
pollution, the City strongly agrees that these bags should be included in the ban.  
Given that research has shown that biodegradable and compostable bags 
continue to cause harm to marine life in the same way that regular plastic bags 
do, these bags should currently be included in the ban. However, technology is 
frequently changing and should a plant-based compostable or biodegradable 
plastic bag that degrades readily in water become available on the market  the 








